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952.
Mr S E Opperman (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1) Whether her department has considered closing down the plantation industry in the George area; if not, what is the position in this regard; if so,

(2) whether the impact this will have has been properly assessed and communicated to all communities that will be affected by such a decision; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details;

(3) whether she will make a statement on the matter?
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REPLY:

(1) The Department is in the process of implementing a Cabinet decision taken in June 2001, concerning the decommissioning of certain uneconomical State owned plantations situated across the western and southern Cape. The decisions have a bearing on 45 000 hectare (ha) of State forest land used for plantation forestry and includes some plantations on State forest land near George.

Cabinet’s position was informed by:

· decisions taken by SAFCOL about the areas’ economic viability in context of the Company’s restructuring at that time; and 

· recommendations from an inter-departmental committee appointed to oversee the Cape Forest Land Conversion process with regard to future land use options. 

The plantations will be clear-felled in stages over a period of 20 years where after the land will be converted into areas for conservation, agricultural, urban and community forestry purposes. 

My Department has taken the initiative to commission a study into the continued implementation of Cabinet’s decision taken essentially five years ago in context of the recent changes in the forestry sector and especially in response to the shortages currently experienced in the saw timber market. 

A final position on the conversion strategy and its future will be taken by Cabinet. I have as yet not taken a decision on what my recommendations to Cabinet will be on this matter.

- 2 -

(2) Cabinet’s original decision in 2001 was informed by an independent study into the recommendations made by SAFCOL with regard to the decommissioning of certain plantation areas on account of their economic viability. Whilst I am not aware of any specific consultations with individual communities at the time, the report shows that inputs were made by various stakeholders, including representatives from the furniture industry, SAFCOL’s clients at the time, STOP (Save The Outeniqua Pines - action group) and local, provincial and national government departments.

The State forestry areas in the southern and western Cape, compared to other parts in the country, have been and remain relatively marginal for plantation forestry purposes. Based on a comparative land use approach, the recent study paid more attention to the socio-economic implications of a decision to end plantation forestry on State forest land in the area, especially in relation to the impact that this may have on people’s livelihoods in the region, the local economy and the need to secure a sustainable supply of timber to the market in general. Consideration was also given to environmental aspects, especially following steps that were already taken by Government towards the establishment of a National Park in the southern Cape. 

The findings of the second study will be made known once a position has been taken by Government.  

(3) I intend to issue a statement once Cabinet has taken a decision on the matter.

